
LANCO MG CLUB – BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

OCTOBER 10, 2023 
 
Meeting convened at 7:10 PM at Gloria and Larry Ciarrocca’s home. 
 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Ralph Spayd, Deb Eckert, Steve Dellinger, Gloria Ciarrocca, Andy 
Schneggenburger, Dennis Blevins and Larry Ciarrocca.  
 

TOB: 
 
o Need more vehicles (and volunteers) next year! Opening the show up to any antique 

vehicles was discussed, but no change from the limitation to British and European 
vehicles was made for 2024. 

 
o Largest expense was the tent ($716). Gross income was approximately $3,300. 

Expenses were approximately $1,200. Net income approximately $2,100. 
 
o Plans for TOB 2024: 

 
• Solicit sponsors for the tent ($200 each). Reduces expenses and increases $$ 

for charitable donations. 
 

• Increase the gate fee to match the Polo Club’s. 
 

• Consider giving out up to three trophies (to be selected by popular vote). Best in 
show, Diamond in the Rough, and ???. 

 
• Consider adding Raffle Baskets. 

 
• Looking to have the same food and ice cream trucks as last year. (Steve D. will 

contact both)  
 

• Expanding the email notifications to more clubs. 
 

• Advertise a selected charity who will benefit the show, and invite them to 
participate (set up table(s), etc. (see below) 

 
 

ADDITIONS TO 2024 CLUB CALENDAR: 
 
o Poker Run – Dennis volunteered to organize a Poker Run.  

 
o Looking for additional suggestions. 

 
 

BIG UPDATE: 
 

o Recommendation to pursue restarting the BIG show in some form for 2024. (Ralph will 
contact the management/check out further?) 

 
 

LOGO REFRESH: 
 

o Review proposals and then open them to voting by the Club Membership. 
 

 



LANCO 2024: 
 

o We should organize Group Runs to the top 3 or 4 car shows. This could be done in 
cooperation with the Triumph and Healey Clubs. A Chairperson should be named for 
each Show. Contact Charlie B. for input/suggestions on shows to attend. 

 
o We should identify a Civic Project or Charity to pair with and the target for our charitable 

donation for 2024. After some discussion, it was decided to reach out to the Schreiber 
Center for Pediatric Development in Lancaster to incorporate their operation into the 
2024 TOB. 
 

o We should “appoint” a Tech Squad to answer member (and other’s) questions. Tie it to a 
page on the website. Suggested nominees included (but are not limited to) Jack Butler, 
Jim Harbold, Bruce Hurley, Charlie Baldwin and Gregg Swartley. 

 
 
OTHER BUSINESS: 

 
o Dennis provided an update on the status of the website. He will provide more information 

on software requirements, etc. in the near future. 
 

 
No future Board Meeting has been scheduled.  
 
Meeting adjourned at approximately 9:00 PM.  

 

 
Minutes Respectively Submitted 
 

Steve Dellinger 


